June 4, 2018

Present: 13

<b>Last Name</b>	First Name
Adams	Sue
Angeline	Vincent
Beswick	Pam
Chen	Donna
Cudworth	Katie
Fasciano	Jennifer
Gaidos	Nancy
Garvey	Linda
McDermott	Dana
Parliyan	Nisim
Rothstein	Claire
Rys	Connie
Slack	Jackie

Motion to open meeting made by Connie at 7:03 p.m.; seconded by Nancy. Review of May 2018 minutes with Jen motioning to accept and Nancy seconding the motion.

# **Faculty Report – Mrs. Cudworth**

- We still have next year's choir auditions (60) Wednesday and Thursday of this week. Results will be posted on Wednesday, June 13 by noon.
- Show Choir and Concert Band will perform at Graduation; Band will play **only** if ceremony is outdoors. Please help students to think twice about wearing an unprofessional adornment on their graduation caps.

# **Faculty Report - Mr. Angeline**

- We had two successful concerts this May which were very entertaining and well performed.
- Our annual banquet was a joyous occasion with fine performances. Thank you to the NHMA for all of the scholarships, putting on the banquet, paying for trophies, etc.

June 4, 2018

- Memorial Day parade was the final performance of the year for Marching Band and it was very well done. Outstanding trumpet performances by Noah Willsey and Michael Kane with Taps.
- Marching Band leadership positions were announced, although we are still deciding on our officers for next year.
- We will welcome our new band members tomorrow night at the first practice.
- We are formally submitting the annual request for helping fund summer camps - two drum majors and two color guard captains for a total cost of \$545. Connie noted that in the past, NHMA has given \$250 or \$300.
   One check is requested made out to NH Student Activities. Connie motions to make the check the same amount as last year; Claire seconds. Connie will confirm the amount. Megan Decker, member of the Math department, will take over as color guard supervisor.
- Uniform update: sizes have been approved for rain coats and they should be here by September 1.
- NHMA meeting dates for 2018/19:
  - ➤ Sept 11
  - ➤ Oct 2
  - ➤ Nov 13
  - > Dec 11
  - > Jan 8
  - ➤ Feb 12
  - ➤ Mar 12
  - > April 9
  - ➤ May 7
  - > June 3
- The musical "Curtains" will be performed by Clinton Area Stage Troupe (CAST) at NHHS July 18 – July 21. Mr. Angeline and Mrs. Cudworth are both in the show! Pit orchestra members are needed.
- Question: Do we have the 50/50 football dates? We have five home games: Sept 7 & 14, Oct 5 & 12 (7<sup>th</sup>/8<sup>th</sup> grade/senior night), & Oct. 26 (milk can game). Connie will request Oct 12 and 26.

June 4, 2018

## **Corresponding Secretary Report – Sue Adams**

• Sent card to Mr. Brenckle. Request for thank yous to be sent to Silver Oak for water bottles, Metropolitan (\$1,700), and Dominick's.

## **Treasurer Report – Jen Fasciano**

- Remove Claire as a check signer
- TOTAL ACCOUNTS BALANCE as of June 4, 2018:

Checking Account: \$7,022.90
Gaming Account: \$2,030.94
Savings Account: \$4,248.77
Total: \$13,302.61

### Fundraising Report - Connie Rys

- <u>Spring Flower Sale</u>
  First concert we had issues with delivery, but second concert we sold them all for a total of \$84 profit
- Stadium Seat Cushions
   11 to sell at Graduation, haven't heard back from Steve for new orders

## **Membership Report – Nancy Gaidos**

- Received a new membership from Debbie Kane; Nancy will call her and confirm if this is an error.
- Nancy will call Alexa to turn over Membership. We need to try to pull in Choir people. Make sure a person is in the choir room at Back to School nights Aug. 30 and Sept. 5.
- Nancy will put all her files on a flash drive to give to someone to possibly design a new NHMA brochure.

#### Donna Chen and Pam Beswick introduced as new Board members!

June 4, 2018

## **Updates and Information – Connie Rys**

Volunteer HIB Training: http://goo.gl/forms/0YiEbxF0W6

## **Open/New Business – Connie Rys**

Committee and Chairperson Positions 2018/19
 Thank you gifts were given to our senior members who are leaving us:

Claire, Linda, Jackie, Nancy. Flowers given to Connie for her term ending as President.

Positions still open for next year: Banquet & Fundraising

We are also looking for someone to take over handling the coat check the night of the Homecoming Dance. This is very easy and one of the least time-consuming tasks we have!

- Graduation Refreshments/Popcorn
  - Have six cases of water, will sell bottles for \$1 each. Connie will pick up more at Costco. JoAnn Filus will meet Connie at snack shack to organize. Can we also sell non-chocolate items? Yes. Popcorn Nation run by Tom from Rita's can make us a large bag which is sealed and will have a label with his website and congrats to NHHS Class of 2018. \$1.50 cost, recommend selling for \$3. How many? 100. Need to check if there are any restrictions in the case of the ceremony being inside. Skittles, Swedish Fish, Gummi Bears, Mentos can also be sold. Connie will handle.
- Band Camp Assistance
   Jeffrey Romano will run it and will recruit parents at the Band Parent meeting to help.
- Raffle Dates
   Connie will work on this. Jen will still do 50/50 raffles.

## **Recent Events – Connie Rys**

- Spring Concerts I & II May 10 & 17
   NHMA dessert receptions went well. Stacy James will take over.
- Music Department Awards Banquet May 23

June 4, 2018

Flemington Memorial Day Parade – May 28
 We served water, not ice pops!

## **Upcoming Events – Connie Rys**

- Mini Band Camp June 5
  - Myriam Castro sent out email to promote marching band
  - Mr. Hopta went to CTMS today and talked up Band to all kids
- Auditions for Chamber Choir, Madrigal Singers, & Show Choir June 6 & 7
- Graduation (Show Choir & Concert Band) June 12
- Summer Meeting July 9
- Budget meeting for board members TBD but before July 4

# Have a wonderful summer!!

**Next Meeting:** September 11, 2018

7:00 pm, Choir Room (Room 131)

Motion to close meeting made by Sue at 8:27 p.m.; seconded by Jackie.

Minutes prepared by: Dana McDermott